
 

April 20, 2005 

The scheduled meeting of the Board of County Commissioners was called to order this 20th 
day of April, 2005, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Fairgrounds, 605 E. 
Robinson, Norman, Oklahoma, by Chairman George Skinner.  Roll was called by Dorinda 
Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
George Skinner, Chairman 
Leroy Krohmer, Vice-Chairman 
Bill Graves, Member 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
 
Others present were:  Christine Brannon and Denise Ellison. 
 
Chairman Skinner began the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Chairman Skinner called for discussion, consideration, and/or action on the Purchase of land 
from John D. Stark and Julie D. Stark in Lexington, OK for the purpose of expanding the 
Lexington Yard for Cleveland County District #3.  The land is located within the SW/4 of 
Section 5, T/6 R1W of the I.M. in Cleveland County. 
Leroy Krohmer, District #3 Commissioner stated this is 1.70 acres that adjoins the Lexington 
Yard.  He is trying to get his equipment off of the front of the highway and this property is 
being re-fenced and the equipment will be moved behind it. The sale price is $7,000.00. Mr. 
Krohmer stated this would get his yard where it will have easy access and be able to take care 
of the materials.   
Leroy Krohmer moved, seconded by Bill Graves, to approve the Purchase Price of $7,000.00. 
The vote was: George Skinner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; Bill Graves, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Leroy Krohmer moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Bill Graves seconded the motion. 
The vote was: George Skinner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes; Bill Graves, yes. 
Motion carried. 


